
Regulatory Timeline 

Council Business Meeting Date: October 10, 2018 

 

Information reproduced from August 27, 2018 Public Information Meeting   

   presentation 

 

• October 2013 - Phase I and II Environmental Site Assessment reports 

by Falcon provided to the North Carolina Department of 

Environmental Quality (formerly North Carolina Department of 

Environment and Natural Resources) 

• May 2014 ( 2 letters) – NC DEQ requests the Town complete a Site 

Condition Questionnaire, provides notice the site is cataloged in the 

Inactive Hazardous Sites Program inventory, and requests additional 

site assessment 

• March 2014 – Falcon provides environmental site characterization 

report to NC DEQ 

• September 2014 – Town completes and submits Site Condition 

Questionnaire and provides updated groundwater sampling report 

requested by NC DEQ 

• September 2014 - NC DEQ provides comments on the additional 

assessment reports and requests a work plan be prepared for 

additional evaluation of the site 

• April 2015 – Falcon provides Phase I Remedial Investigation Work 

Plan 

• August 2015 – Falcon submits revision 1 of environmental site 

characterization report to NC DEQ 

• March 2016 – Falcon submits revision 2 of environmental site 

characterization report to NC DEQ 

• May 2016 – NC DEQ determines that there is “ a release or 

substantial threat of a release” and requests that a Remedial 

Investigation Work Plan be submitted 



• May 2016 – In response to NC DEQ and residents’ concerns, Town 

suspends work along Bolin Creek  

• May 2016 – NC DEQ completes preliminary risk assessment and 

determines risks are below EPA and NC DEQ acceptable limits 

• May 2016 – Town informs NC DEQ Hart Hickman will provide 

environmental services required for the site 

• July 2016 – Remedial Investigation Work Plan prepared by Hart 

Hickman submitted to NC DEQ 

• September 2016 – Revised Remedial Investigation Work Plan 

prepared by Hart Hickman submitted to NC DEQ 

• October 2016 – NC DEQ approves Remedial Investigation Work Plan 

• January 2017 – Remedial Investigation Report by Hart Hickman 

completed and submitted to NC DEQ 

• May 2017 – Revision 1 of Remedial Investigation Report submitted to 

NC DEQ 

• August 2017 – Revision 2 of Remedial Investigation Report submitted 

to NC DEQ 

• December 2017 – Town initiates evaluation of remedial alternatives 

• April 2018 – Town prepares work plan to complete construction of 

MLK tunnel underpass 

• May 2018 – Town contacts NC DEQ and informs them that a 

concept/vision plan for reuse of the site is being prepared and once 

the plan is approved they will proceed with a remediation approach 

• August 2018 – Preliminary cost analysis of remedial alternatives 

completed by Hart Hickman 

 


